

## **MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 10<sup>TH</sup> MARCH**

---

### **PRESENT**

Barry Quinn  
Tib Axon  
Neill Child

### **APOLOGIES**

Adrian Cullinane  
Simon Cross  
Sara Grayson  
Andy Saunders  
Liz Rudd

There was no **PUBLIC PARTICIPATION** at this meeting

There were no **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST** for this meeting

**MINUTES** of the last meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> February as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

### **MATTERS ARISING** from those Minutes

1. Parish Plan - Chairman confirmed Steering Committee had met on Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> March. The Plan was still on track for completion by end of summer. Confirmed he had been in touch with Countryside Agency and had submitted the end of year report. Very shortly the draft plan would start to be assembled. The East Stoke Update newsletter would be delivered this weekend.
2. War Memorial - Meeting had taken place with Dr Ian Hewitt from Bournemouth University. Contacts discussed to enable Parish Council to apply for preservation funding which would probably include the Pound, old St. Mary's Church and possibly the Mission Hut.
3. Missing Signs - Joy Cross had telephoned Clerk to advise that these signs in Bindon Lane had been erected today. Closed
4. Roebuck Farm - Awaiting report from Liz Rudd. Clerk to contact.
5. West Holme Crossing - Clerk to write letter to Mrs Smith of Stoborough.
6. 'Charlecote' Still awaiting report from Liz Rudd.
7. Forestry - Clerk reported e-mail received while she was away from Andrew Norris re meeting on 19<sup>th</sup> Feb. at Hethfelton to discuss future management of this area. Unfortunately this was not received in time but Chairman asked that Clerk reply asking that in future any correspondence should be copied via his e-mail address to Sue Burden on the Steering Committee who had attended a previous meeting at Worgret Manor. A further e-mail was received on 9<sup>th</sup> March from Andrew Norris advising that the plans for Hethfelton had not changed significantly in 5 years but that he would send some feedback from the meeting held on the 19<sup>th</sup> and keep us informed in the future.

8. Consultation on Play Projects - Chairman advised this would be dealt with under the Parish Plan and had provided details to Nikki Bond. Clerk confirmed we had not received a copy of the Play Strategy document published in December.
9. Village Hall - This would be a key topic at the Annual Parish Meeting. The situation remained the same as reported in the last minutes. Members of a care-taking committee would be signatories for the hall bank account.
10. Annual Parish Meeting - Chairman advised that due to him being away on business this meeting would now have to be changed from 20<sup>th</sup> April to 27<sup>th</sup>.
11. AONB Forum - This had been attended by Tib Axon and Sara Grayson who reported an enjoyable and informative day. Ros Cartwright had been asked to provide a POC as there were issues to be covered under Parish Plans. Closed.
12. Dorset Vision for Schools - No feedback received. Chairman had asked Adrian Lickiss on the Steering Committee to follow up with those contacted and with DCC.
13. Telephone Box - Tib Axon reported that there was no light in this box. Clerk to report.
14. Tanks - Ref. Increase in number on main A352. Chairman had invited George Preston to come along to a Parish Council meeting but as yet had not received any reply.
15. Garden Party - Letter received from DAPTC that East Stoke had been unsuccessful in their application for a place at this function. The successful applicant was Lyme Regis Town Council and Broadmayne Parish Council.

#### **PLANNING APPLICATION (Delegated)**

6/2005/124 – Mr Bowtle, The Lodge, Highwood.

Install domestic heating fuel tank – Retrospective

The Parish Council had no observations and no objections.

#### **PAST PLANNING**

1. 6/2004/116 – DCC ref. Spratley Wood, Hyde – Variation of Condition 6  
Approved with 11 conditions.
2. 6/2005/025 – Wareham Ball Clay, Puddletown Road – Variation of Condition to allow retention of sand washing plant for further 2 years.  
Approved with 1 condition.
3. 6/2005/068 – Mrs L. Barnes – Land at Holme Lane – Erect shower block  
Refused
4. 6/2005/069 – Mrs L. Barnes – Use land between 1<sup>st</sup> March and 31<sup>st</sup> October each year to station 20 camping/caravan units  
Approved with 11 conditions.

#### **BUSINESS OF MEETING**

1. The County Councillor and District Councillor were not present at this meeting and had not submitted any reports.
2. CBO Report – The Clerk had spoken to Lyn Adams this morning who confirmed:-
  - (a) Speeding on A352 – Temporary mobile camera had been set up on Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> March and this exercise would be repeated in the future.
  - (b) Rave - Nothing further to report. Awaiting meeting to be set up with PDC.

Chairman confirmed he was dealing with setting a date set for this. David Topp of Steering Committee to co-ordinate

(c) Call Centre – Const. Adams confirmed that calls to this centre were dealt with at the Old Bournemouth Police Station.

(d) Quarry - Traffic Officer on a bike had been up to Binnegar Quarry 3 weeks ago. Now reported to be a lot quieter.

3. DAPTC Chairman's Report:-

(a) Recycling - New alternate fortnightly system to start in Autumn with wheelie bins and kerbside recycling boxes. Barry Quinn had e-mailed Jan Dutton of PDC re suitability of size of kerb side collection box.

(b) Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership meeting – 16<sup>th</sup> March.

(c) Emergency Planning meeting at Broadmayne – 16<sup>th</sup> July. Someone from Parish Council to attend.

4. Clerk's Liaison Meeting – Main topics (see attachment):-

(a) Local Development Framework for Local Plan

(b) Section 106 Agreements re Planning

(c) Second homes

(d) Community Plan update

(e) Recycling

5. E-mail received from 'saveourcountryside' re Quiet Lane Scheme in Dorset. –

Clerk to forward to Chairman and consider under Parish Plan.

6. Letter from Dorset Police to PDC re Licencing Act – Implementation in Purbeck and Subsequent letter from PDC. - Read and filed to consider if a licence is applied for in East Stoke.

7. Letter and enclosures from ODPM re Sustainable Communities Plan. Read and filed.

8. Report from DCA re Play Projects. Filed under Parish Plan.

9. Letter from WRVS re Donation. Discussed. Regret no money available for this request.

10. Letter from DEFRA re Clean Neighbourhood and Environmental Bill. Deal with under Parish Plan.

11. Standards Board of England – Review on Code of Conduct for Members – Handed to those Councillors present and remaining Councillors at next meeting.

12. Letter received from 'Boiler Juice' re collective delivery of oil in Parish. Chairman suggested Clerk contact Debbie Weller of Arne Parish Council who also received copy of this e-mail to see what her thoughts were and possibly put in next Parish newsletter.

13. Copy of letter from English Heritage re changes in listing system from April 2005. Contents noted.

14. Letter from Anita Saunders, Footpath Liaison Officer, who was no longer able to continue with this duty. Neill Child volunteered to take over on a temporary basis and vacancy to be mentioned in next newsletter.

15. The Planning System: General Principles and Planning Policy Statement No. 1. Filed

16. Letter from PDC re Ban of Alcohol in Public Places – Attached List. Filed.

## FINANCE

1. Chairman's Seminar 7<sup>th</sup> March - £10.00

2. Wessex Water – Churchyard quarterly charge - £7.82

These Accounts were approved for payment.

**ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

1. The Clerk was asked to write to the owners of Moorcroft Cottage in Binnegar Lane asking that they cut all overhanging bushes on the corner of their property as this was needed for safety reasons. If this was not done DCC would do the work and charge them accordingly.  
Post meeting note – Mrs Axon reported that her daughter-in-law, Nikki Axon, would e-mail the owners as she was in regular contact with them.
2. The Chairman called an Extraordinary Meeting for next Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> April at 7.30 pm to resolve unfinished business and attendance issues. Clerk to telephone all Councillors and request that they attend this meeting.

**DATE OF NEXT MONTHLY MEETING**

To be decided at Extraordinary Meeting

.....  
Chairman

.....  
Date